








Town of Exeter Fact Sheet 2022 
Article 4 

 
Article 4 – 10 Hampton Road Purchase 
 
To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of one million two hundred 
fifty thousand dollars ($1,250,000) for the purchase of land and buildings at 10 Hampton 
Road (aka the Qessential Building), including making minor renovations to the property, 
to be used by the Parks and Recreation Department as recreation space, public 
parking, and main offices, and to authorize the issuance of not more than $1,250,000 of 
bonds or notes in accordance with the provisions of the Municipal Finance Act (RSA 
33); and further to authorize the Select Board to issue and negotiate such bonds or 
notes and to determine the rate of interest thereon; and further to authorize the Select 
Board to apply for, obtain and accept federal, state or other aid, if any, including 
principal forgiveness, which may become available for this project. Debt service will be 
paid from the general fund. (Estimated Tax Impact: assuming 10 year bond at .86% 
interest: .06/1,000, $6/100,000 of assessed property value).  
Bond payments would begin approximately one year after issuance. 
 
(3/5 ballot vote required for approval.) Recommended by the Select Board 4-0. 
 
Description 
Pursuant to a vote of the Select Board, the Town has signed a purchase and sale 
agreement for property located at 10 Hampton Road. This property would become the 
new home of Exeter Parks & Recreation. The P&S is contingent upon voter approval in 
March of 2022. The cost for the property is $1.15 million, negotiated down from an 
original asking price of $1.35 million. A fair price was sought, using property value 
estimates ranging from $800,000 to $1.395 million obtained from local realtors. 
 
This property would become the new home of the Exeter Parks and Recreation 
Department. The 1.64-acre parcel sits adjacent to the Recreation Park on Hampton 
Road and includes a 4,578 sq. foot office building, and a small 585 sq. foot detached 
garage with office space. The larger structure houses 12 offices, a small staff kitchen, 
four bathrooms, two large multi-purpose rooms, a lobby/sitting area, a copy room, and a 
new outdoor deck. The Parks and Recreation Department would move from 32 Court 
Street to 10 Hampton Road. Moving the staff and programs into the new building would 
require minimal renovations in FY22. Those renovations include creating an ADA 
entrance and egress to the main building, renovating the first-floor bathroom to meet 
ADA requirements, reconfiguring four existing first-floor office spaces to create two 
program areas, and connecting to the Town's network (fiber).    
 
Relocation of the Parks and Recreation Department to this property would allow the 
Department to expand programming for seniors, adults, and youth to meet the needs of 
our community. The proximity of the 10 Hampton Rd property would give the 
Department's popular summer camp a safe shelter for weather emergencies without 
requiring the use and cost of busses. The new property would also provide residents 



with 45 additional parking spaces, improving park access to residents, seniors, and 
participants with mobility issues. There would be enhanced access to the upper athletic 
fields, outdoor picnic pavilion, and small playground. Parking capacity at the Recreation 
Park's main lot frequently cannot support demand during activities and events, and 
these additional spaces would help ease the burden. 
 
Financing 
A bond will finance this project. The bonded amount would be $1.25 million. Using an 
estimated interest rate of .86%, the first-year payment on the bond would be $135,750. 
The estimated tax rate impact in the first year would be .061/1,000 or $18.36 for a 
$300,000 home. 
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Article 13 

Article 13 – Engine 5 Replacement ($745,453) 

To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Select Board to enter into a 10-year lease/purchase 
agreement for $650,000 for the purpose of lease/purchasing a replacement for Engine 5 in the 
Fire Department, and to raise and appropriate the sum of eighty-two thousand three hundred fifty-
five dollars ($82,355), which represents the first of 10 annual payments (a total of $745,453) for 
this purpose.  This lease/purchase will contain an escape (non-appropriation) clause.  This sum 
to come from general taxation.  (Estimated Tax Impact: .037/1,000, $3.68/100,000 assessed 
property value).   

(Majority vote required)  Recommended by the Select Board 4-0. 

Description 
This project would replace the 2002 E-ONE Pumper (Engine 5) with a new 2,000 gallon 
Tanker/Pumper.  This vehicle was placed in service in May, 2002.  The cost of the engine in 
2002 was $371,620.  Over $100,000 has been spent on the engine from 2002-2020, with over 
$55,000 in 2019 and 2020.  The light tower and alternator have needed repairs and pump 
packing/valves replaced at a cost of over $20,000.  Many of these repairs are designed to keep 
the unit in service, but are not total replacements or meant to last a significant length of time.  In 
May, 2021 we received information from the DPW mechanic that the engine will require a new 
radiator ($8,000-$10,000), and significant frame and undercarriage work to remove corrosion if 
it is not replaced soon.  This vehicle receives a Mercury Fleet Study score of 51, which is 
indicated as “needs immediate consideration” with 4,840 engine hours and equivalent road 
mileage of 159,720 miles.  This vehicle is in service today but is starting to show significant 
signs of corrosion, wiring decay, pump inefficiency, and age.  The recent CPSM study 
recommends the Fire Department consider, budget permitting, a change to a 15-year 
replacement schedule for engine apparatus, with an additional 5 years of service in “reserve.”  
Apparatus over 15 years of age often include only a few of the safety upgrades required by the 
most recent editions of NFPA 1901 (NFPA 1901 is generally updated every five years).   

Tax Impact of Project 
Projections for this vehicle are based on a 10-year lease purchase at a 2.67% interest rate.  The 
first year payment is estimated at $82,355, with interest declining each year of the 
lease/purchase.  The total interest estimated is $95,453 over 10 years, with a total payment of 
$745,453 upon retirement of the lease/purchase.   
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Article 18 – Appropriate to Capital Reserve Fund – Parks Improvements ($100,000) 

To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of one-hundred thousand dollars 
($100,000) to be added to the Parks Improvement Capital Reserve Fund previously established. 
This sum to come from unassigned fund balance. (Estimated Tax Impact: None.  No amount to 
be raised by taxation). 

 (Majority vote required)  Recommended by the Select Board 4-0. 

Description 
The Parks Improvement Capital Reserve Fund is an important tool in the revitalization of the 
parks system. The fund has already created a huge impact on the aging park system with 
improvements to various parks in a variety of ways, such as renovations, safety enhancements, 
as well as correcting vital aesthetics and crucial large scale maintenance projects. The 
Department has a number of projects anticipated for 2022 including the completion of the Park 
Street Common Playground in the spring.  The parks system has a long list of deferred 
maintenance projects that need to be completed over the next several years to restore the park 
system. The following projects are examples of these deferred maintenance items that need to 
be addressed to ensure a quality park system for the Exeter residents and to prevent further 
decay of these vital parks. 

Projects: Daniel R Healy Pool painting and slide rehabilitation, water fountain replacement with 
water bottle filling stations in all parks, Park Street Common irrigation, as well as landscaping 
and aesthetics improvements at Founders Park, Brickyard Park, Town House Common and the 
Recreation Park.  

The fund has already allowed the Department to complete several projects such as the 
renovation of Kid’s Park, replacement of the Gale Park walkway, construction of a pavilion at 
Gilman Park, renovation of the pavilion at the Recreation Park, renovation to the mini 
playground at the Recreation Park, upgrade to the filtration system at the Daniel R Healy Pool, 
replacement of the fencing at Town House Common, installation of picnic tables at Town House 
Common and Gilman Park, renovation of the turf at Brickyard Park, installation of new tennis 
nets and tennis poles, removal of invasive plants and poison ivy at the Recreation Park, as well 
as replacement of the guard rail at Gilman Park. None of these improvements would have been 
possible without the support of the residents and the establishment of the Parks Improvement 
Capital Reserve Fund.  

The advantage to a capital reserve fund over conventional funding for individual projects is the 
fund will not lapse, giving the Department time to work with the Recreation Advisory Board to 
design and vet projects with the public, for maximum benefit.  Under normal conditions, funding 
lapses on December 31st, giving the Department little time once a project is approved in March, 
to design and implement. As an example, Covid delayed many of the projects in 2020.  The 
flexibility of a capital reserve fund allowed us the opportunity to complete projects in multiple 
years. Another advantage of the capital reserve fund is the ability to "rollover" any savings from 
projected project costs into the next year.  As improvements are finished and assessed, the 
annual monetary request is likely to stabilize as various projects are completed.  

Tax Impact of Project 
This appropriation is proposed to be funded via the Town’s unassigned fund balance, therefore 
there is no tax impact. 
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Article 26 – Bike/Pedestrian Improvement Plan ($25,000)

To see if the Town will raise and appropriate, through special warrant article, the sum of twenty 
five thousand and zero dollars ($25,000), for the purpose of conducting a town wide 
bicycle/pedestrian plan as outlined in the Town Master Plan.  This sum to come from general 
taxation. (Estimated Tax Impact: .011/1,000, $1.12/100,000 assessed property value).

(Majority vote required) Recommended by the Select Board 4-0.

Description
Exeter has shown a commitment to bicyclists and pedestrians by several past projects involving 
establishing bicycle paths on Hampton Road, adding sidewalk connections on Winter Street, 
Spring Street, and Epping Road, and continuing to vote for funding into the town’s sidewalk 
improvement fund. However, the Town has no formal plan nor has it had any formal 
assessment on the whole as to which roads should be prioritized for cyclists and which streets 
should be targeted for future sidewalk connections or extensions for this purpose.  This study 
would have as its deliverable a Bike & Pedestrian Master Plan that examines both walking and 
biking as modes of transportation beyond recreation.  The plan would identify improvements to 
existing amenities and areas where new amenities could be feasibly installed to promote 
walking and biking as a viable alternative to automobile use.  The plan would also develop a 10-
year schedule for implementation.  This plan is supported by the Town’s Master Plan and is 
listed as a project under the action “Connect.”  This project was previously scheduled for FY20 
but was deferred.

Tax Impact of Project
The estimated tax impact of this article is approximately .011 per 1,000 of assessed valuation, 
or $1.12 per $100,000 of assessed valuation.  




















